From: <u>Karen Batt</u>
To: <u>DH, LTCRegs</u>

Subject: [External] Opposed to DOH PA Nursing Facility Licensure Regs

Date: Sunday, October 23, 2022 1:26:15 PM



ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown senders. To report suspicious email, use the <u>Report Phishing</u> <u>button in Outlook.</u>

Dear Lori Guttierez,

I am a resident of Foulkeways at Gwynedd, a retirement community in Gwynedd, PA. I am aware that Foulkeways has opted out of Medicare reimbursements for nursing care in order to maximize patient care and minimize record-keeping (although, of course, a certain amount is necessary, as Foulkeways knows.)

The record-keeping would cost us dearly to hire an RN to do it, and that cost would be passed on to us residents. And that record-keeping would be done in order to qualify for Medicare reimbursement FROM WHICH WE HAVE WITHDRAWN ANYWAY. In addition, our patient care is among the best, so we do not need extra monitoring.